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Personnel Committee Report
January 30, 2017
The Personnel Committee met on Wednesday, December 21, 2016 at 9 am.  Members of the committee consist of Mr. Joe Cummings (Committee Chair), Ms. Lisa Fishman (Director of Operations), and Dr. Kathy Granger, all of whom were present at this meeting.  Mr. J.J. Lewis, President & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member and Mr. Miguel Aguilar, Executive Assistant to the CEO, serves as secretary, both of whom were also present at this meeting.
Mr. Lewis provided highlights from the Staff Report (the entire Staff Report can be found online, in our Personnel Committee Meeting Packet):

2017 All-Staff Retreat

We have scheduled our in-person All-Staff Retreat.  The retreat will take place Monday, July 31 through Friday, August 4, 2017 at Paradise Point in San Diego.   The primary focus will be training on StrongMind systems for all staff.  The final schedule will be shared with staff by June, prior to summer break.

Hiring Process Changes

There is a change to our hiring processes, to take effect immediately:
1. We will post positions internally for one (1) week.  If there is not a suitable internal candidate, we will open the position to external candidates and post the opportunity on both our website and EdJoin.

Hiring Update

We continue to update our tracking document, which helps us monitor our recruiting process.  This tracks when a position is posted, how many applicants we receive, when we make an offer and when the new employee starts.
Mr. Lewis walked the committee through two potential CEO evaluation tools, as directed by the Board of Directors at the November 30, 2016 regular meeting.  A presentation was made on the BoardOnTrack evaluation, along with the current evaluation system utilized for all staff.  The BoardOnTrack evaluation is board-driven, and allows input from the CEO, his direct reports, and the board.  The internal performance system is employee-driven.
The Personnel Committee voted unanimously to approve the BoardOnTrack CEO Evaluation Tool.
Mr. Lewis walked the committee through the Injury and Illness Prevention Program.  This is a safety program for AAS, primarily for our Central Office, but also includes policy and procedures for driving on behalf of the organization.
The Personnel Committee voted unanimously to approve the IIPP.
The meeting adjourned at 9:22 am.  The next Personnel Committee meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 15th starting at 9 am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mr. Joe Cummings
Board Member & 

Personnel Committee Chair
